Kowhai Intermediate School

We learn. No exceptions
Ka ako moake tonu atu
E leai se ‘Alofaga o le Ola A’oa’ocina
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- Friday 1 September 2017 -

Tena koutou katoa - Greetings - Talofa lava

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE
This last fortnight has contained many good news stories at Kowhai!

Special congratulations to Oliver Tang, a year 7 pupil who has attained the highest
mark nationally in the 2017 year 7 science competition run by the University of
Canterbury. Competitions were highly contested by students from over 350 schools
throughout New Zealand. This is a tremendous achievement for Oliver and as noted
in the letter | received from the University of Canterbury, “a reflection of the
programmes provided by your school".

The 2017 Sports Camp team arrived back at school last Friday as champions, having
defended and retained their 2016 titles, even bringing additional silverware back to
the school cabinet. From all accounts, the teams had an exceptional week,
maintaining exemplary behaviour and sportsmanship. For this event to be successful
it takes a team of supporters to work together and as such there are a few public
messages of appreciation and gratitude that need to be made. Firstly, to Sera
Clayton, Sports Director, who has been running the annual sports camp event for
many years. Sera gives many hours after school and before school, training our
students and preparing them for this event. In addition, Sera's daughter, Xavier,
volunteers many hours of her personal time, to support our student's preparation.
Saga Frost has provided additional support for the teams in the weeks running up to
the event and during the competition. Finally, to parents who have supported this
event in many ways, either by attending or visiting the camp or through financial
support, enabling students to attend, thank you to all.

ICAS EXAMS

Congratulations

to the following students who achieved
distinction in the following ICAS exams:

SPELLING
Lucas Armstrong
Matisse Laskey
Maia Gregory

WRITING
Emma Nash
Ella Rowley
Lily Gracie
Matisse Laskey
Stella Mooney
Eva Wadsworth
Mereana Wright-Osborne

DIGITAL TECHNOLOGIES
Arya Vasa
Max Cumberpatch
Alexandra Harding
Jessica Armstrong

SCIENCE
Eva Wadsworth
Arya Vasa
Alex Taylor
Josh D'Arth
Oliver Tang
Alexandra Harding

Harris Clow

AND to the following students who
achieved HIGH DISTINCTION placing
them in the TOP 1% of all participants in
the New Zealand Pacific region for their
year group:

The Ministry of Education have commenced a feasibility study to build a new
classroom block at Kowhai. It is envisaged that it will be a double story, eight
classroom building. A site visit has been undertaken and we should expect initial

plans to be presented to the Board Of Trustees at the end of the year. DIGITAL TECHNOLOGIES

. . ) h D'Arth
I am delighted to announce that we have appointed Mr Neal Davison to the vacant JoS rt

position in Room 5. We are fortunate, given the current teacher shortage in

Auckland. SCIENCE

Oliver Tang

Arya V
Enjoy the weekend and the first days of spring! et

Louise




TRAVELWISE

I r a V e I l I I is eTraveling safely to and from school
SChOOQ Kowhai School is currently working with
Auckland Transport Travelwise to initiate safety

programmes that make our school community

safer, healthier and have fun.
. L]
| . o www.bikewise.co.nz
This term Kowhai is working to encourage students to use their bikes safely when
travelling to and from school.

We would like to acknowledge the following students who have volunteered their time to be Travelwise and Bikewise
Ambassadors for our school. They are;
Isaac, Luke E, Ethan, Pratham, Jaedyn, Mania, Charlie, Lucy M, and Sofja.

At the end of Term 2, our Travelwise and Bikewise Ambassadors attended a Grade 1 bike workshop, and in October they will
attend a Grade 2 workshop. This workshop is also open to students who would like to know more about being safe on our roads.

Our ambassadors volunteer their time by;

e working on safety duty before and after school;

checking that students wear the appropriate safety equipment when riding their scooters, skateboards and bikes to school;
attending Travelwise meetings to find new ways to support the Kowhai community; and

giving travel and safety advice to students when asked and needed.

This term our team is looking for a new Kowhai School Safety slogan. We are currently running a competition for students to
come up with a safety slogan which we will put on Kowhai School card wallets. These will be available to purchase and can be
attached to mobile phones. We will choose three slogans that will go on a Kowhai School design card wallet. The competition
has been running for two weeks and closed on the 1 September. Good luck to those who entered. The winners will be
announced during our school assembly on the 8 September.

We encourage all students to be safe on our roads by using the crossings available, and walk your bike, scooters and
skateboards across crossings. Stay alive, Be Travelwise!!

KOWHAI MATHEX COMPETITION

As part of our celebration of Math Week we held a
Kowhai Mathex Competition. Each class entered a
team of four students who competed for 45
minutes solving 20 complex problems.

The overall winner with the highest score in the
shortest amount of time was Room 4;. Well done
Oliver and Eva.

The joint winner of the Year 7 class competition
was Room 2: Luke B, Ollie, Leroy and Max.

The winner of the Year 8 class competition was
Room 6: Ayra, Meyer, Ben T and Josh D.

Problem Challenge

The problem solving competition for New Zealand Intermediate schools

Otago Problem Solving Challenge #5
Our final one ...
Congratulations to the students who manage to get 100% in this challenge - it was a tricky!!
Room 1 Amelia, Room 3 Sofija, Room 4 Oliver, Room 5 Myer and Kalen , Room 7 Lily, Room 16 Eva W
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, : Some aspects of the
Book Clubs

Scholastic Book ordering
Every Child Deserves a

has recently changed and
families wanting to use
Good Bookceredit cards will need to
register with LOOP. Here is
the link to do this:
https:.//mybookclub.scholastic.co.nz/Parent.aspx

Scholastic Books are running a special promotion at the
moment. Families who register with LOOP will have the
opportunity to earn Bonus Books with their book club order for
the remainder of the school year.

If you are wanting to pay for book orders with cash or cheque,

the current system still applies. Students can still place their
order at school with Miss Stan.

‘ STUDENT SUCCESS

At a recent karate competition held in Taranaki 180
competitors from NZ/Australia converged.

Levi (from Mrs Semmons class Room 13) did extremely welll
Levi was placed 1st in forms/sets, 1st self defence and 1st
fighting. Levi won grand champion for both events and overall
grand champion of entire event.

WOW Levi - we are so proud of your achievement and your
sportsmanship!

N
ENROLMENT
/}INFORMATION

v
‘ INTERMEDIATE SCHOOL

kindo.

The online one stop school shop

KINDO PAYMENT SYSTEM

We are in the process of changing our way of receiving
payments, in order to reduce cash handling.

This will make school payments quick, easy and hassle free.
Kindo is a software solution that enables you to make all your
child's payments online: from sports subs and trips to
donations and lunches. Permission slips will also be able to be
accessed online - so there's no paper and no cash.

Kindo has the following benefits.

* Reduced money handling time for teachers

" Reduced risks around handling cash

" Significant reductions in paper / Photocopier use.
* Easy online payment options for parents.

Kindo, is part of the EZlunch group. If you are registered with
EZlunch, you are already registered with Kindo.

To register as a first time user of Kindo use the following link.

https.//shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/handshake.shtml?&shop=Kowhai
%20Intermediate?20School

Existing account holders please link your school account here

https.//shop.tacl.co.nz/shop/user_home.shtml?session=false
&shop=Kowhai%20Intermediate%20School

Please use the email address that we have for you on our
system.

There will be a transition period and we will keep you updated
by email.

AIR TRAINING CORPS - a fantastic
opportunity for Year 8s

On Friday 1 September Flight
Lieutenant Liz Martin from our local
19 Squadron Air Training Corps
came to our assembly and
presented this short video and
talked about their youth
organisation. 19 Squadron offers teenagers exceptional
adventure training, while developing courage, commitment,
comradeship and integrity. Any current Year 8s are eligible to
join. The next intake begins in Term 4 with an Information Night
on Tuesday 19 September at their HQ at Unitec, Mt Albert.

’0

19 Squadron are running 2 great promotions at the moment. If
you reqister your interest with the unit, you can go into the
draw to win a introductory glider flight (winner drawn at the
open night, recipient must be present to win). Also, anyone
who joins the Unit in Term 4 will be eligible to apply for 1 of 2
squadron fees scholarships for 2018. See the attached flyer for
more details, or email Liz lizmartin@19squadron.org.nz for
more information.



https://drive.google.com/open?id=0B3R8uyj90BvVdF80eTJuV0YzSU0
https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/handshake.shtml?&shop=Kowhai%20Intermediate%20School
https://www.facebook.com/19SQNATC/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScZcpYcyZfbIT9QahsB0ktMugkKl25TTQ66hkLdfp-gam6ceg/viewform?usp=sf_link#responses
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https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/handshake.shtml?&shop=Kowhai%20Intermediate%20School

Students Report:

2017 Mathex Competition

By Eva

On Thursday evening eight year 7 students, and eight year 8 students met with Miss Fulton, Mrs
Broad and Mrs Cloonan at the ASB Stadium in Kohimarama to compete in the 2017 Mathex
Competition. The year 8's and the supporters took their seats in the crowd while the year 7
teams headed downstairs to start the competition.

Our two year 7 teams started off. The runners fetched the first question and once the teams had |4
completed it the runner ran off and got it marked. If it was wrong they tried again, if it was right
they got the next question. There were 20 questions to complete in
thirty minutes, earning five points for each correctly answered question.
One of the year 7 teams got a score of 70 and the other team, 85.

The year 8 teams went next and the teams got off to a good start but
some of the questions were too hard and the teams had to pass on
them. The two year 8 teams got a score of 55 and a score of 0. At the
end we all got a Mathex pen. We had a great time and are very proud
of ourselves!

BandQuest - “The Unknowns”

By Eva

On Friday 25 August the year 8 rock band, The Unknowns left school early to go
to a soundcheck for BandQuest at the Dorothy Winstone Theatre. We arrived
and had a good time doing a soundcheck and listening to some of the other
bands play. We left the theatre for an hour and came back later in our outfits for

the actual show.

We sat in the audience and watched the other bands perform until it was our

turn, then we went backstage to get our instruments tuned. When the MC called

us we stepped onstage and some people helped us setup the instruments.
From there we took it away with the old classic, Hotel California followed by
Stole The Show. We had a great time on stage and it was a brilliant experience

to be performing in front of so many people using proper sound and lighting.

There were 16 bands in total and unfortunately we did not place in the top three,
however we had a great time and all have gained valuable experience! Thank s
you Mr Ahn for your support in helping the band get to BandQuest.
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